



the E-Newsletter of St. Paul's by-the-Sea Episcopal Church 410-289-3453

THIS WEEK AT ST. PAUL'S BY-THE-SEA

Tues. 06/25 Shepherd's Crook 10am-Noon

Choir rehearsal 7pm

Wed 06/26 See Parish Events

Thurs. 06/27 Shepherd's Crook Open 10am-Noon

Fri. 06/28 Al-Anon meeting 8pm

Sat. 06/29 Shepherd's Crook 10am-Noon

NOEL carry out lunch 11am

Sun. 06/30 5th Sunday Service 9:30am w/choir

Sunday School for all ages 9:30am Parish picnic Dewees Hall-11am "Light & Lively" activities w/Penny

Em-Ing's BBQ chicken

Rick Field's Memorial service 3pm followed by a reception in the hall

Mon. 07/01 Buildings & Grounds Mtg. 5pm

PARISH EVENTS

<u>-Wednesdays Holy Eucharist/Healing Service</u> – will resume in the Fall. <u>-Sunday June 30th</u>-

- Fifth Sunday Service at 9:30am.
- Parish Picnic at 11am to 2pm. Penny will host "Light and Lively" activities with lunch at noon in DeWees Hall
- Rick Field's Memorial service is at 3pm followed by a reception in Dewees Hall.

Other Local Events

<u>-Beach Lights Spectacular</u>- every Sunday thru – Sept. 1st on the beach at North Division street from 9:30 to 10:30pm

<u>-Movies on the Beach</u>- every Wednesday 8:30 to 10:30pm at 118th street <u>-Family Beach Olympics</u>-every Tuesday evening 6:30 to 8:30pm on 27th st. featuring a variety of contests for all ages.

Our Annual Parish Picnic is June 30th at 11am with Lunch at Noon—a sign up sheet is in the news room to determine numbers for planning purposes and what you would like to bring for the luncheon. The cut off date for the up sheets is Wednesday June 24th. Em-Ing's will be providing their wonderful BBQ chicken.

<u>Labyrinth Hosts & Hostesses needed</u>-Wednesday evenings 7-9 PM beginning July 10th through September. For information or to schedule dates contact Penny 443-880-7608.

We Need You!!! - During the summer months, we plan to offer a nursery for young children during the 10:30am service. While children are always welcome at our services, we know that some parents would prefer to have their children cared for while they attend services. We are seeking volunteers to serve in the nursery. If you are interested in this ministry, please contact Fawn Mete at 410-458-1325 or fawn@reddoors.org or sign up on the bulletin board. All volunteers at St. Paul's by-the Sea who engage in children's ministry must undergo a back ground check and complete a one-hour online "Safeguarding Our Children" training program.

Shepherds Crook—is looking for donations of summer clothing, diapers, toiletry, canned goods and paper products. Call the church office at 410-289-3453 to make delivery arrangements or visit the "Crook" in person from 10am to Noon on Tuesday's, Thursday's and Saturday's.

<u>About Our New Web site</u>- a temporary page has been created at <u>www.stpaulsbythesea.org</u>. From there you can access this Connection page as well as the Red Doors Community Center web site. Our new web site should be ready to launch by July if not sooner. Stay Tuned.

St. Paul's by-the Sea yellow information cards— We are in the process of cleansing and updating our parish electronic record files. To date these yellow cards have been mailed to all financial statement recipients. If you have not received one please call the church office at 410-289-3453 between 9am and 1pm Mon. thru Fri. to complete a card. The cards are also available in the church news room.

Free Internet Computer Work Stations—are available in the office at St. Paul's by-the Sea church on Tuesday's and Thursday's from 10am to Noon. Computer training is also available during this time. Please contact the church office to schedule training session(s) 410-289-3453.

